Grosvenor Road, Chorley, Lancashire. PR7 2PJ

Tel: 01257 274983

head@gillibrand.lancs.sch.uk bursar@gillibrand.lancs.sch.uk www.gillibrand.lancs.sch.u

23rd September 2022

Dear Parent/Guardian,

At the beginning of term, I wrote to all parents (Year 1-6) regarding our new 'Parent Representative' role. Firstly, thank you to all the parents that nominated themselves to be put forward to be one of our first ever Parent Representatives. I have now been in much with all parents who were drawn from the hat and the following parents have agreed to join us on this new venture. If you were not choosing this time, we hope this proves to be a beneficial activity and will ask for new names to be put forward next year if successful.

## **Parent Representatives**

Class	Parent Representative	Children in school
Reception	Marc McCragg	Lola and Sadie (Rec and year 3)
Year 1	Steven McDone;II	Spencer (Year 1) and Ellis (Year 4)
Year 2	Nicola Martin	Henry (Year 2)
Year 3	Amy Price	Sydney and Lola
Year 4	Scott Brown	Anya (Year 4_
Year 5	McClure	Elle (Year 5), Nancy (Year 3), Wilson (Year 6)
Year 6	Louise Robertson	Ted (Year 6)

From the remaining personal nominations, we have chosen 2 additional representatives: **Malika May** (Reception and Year 6) and **Selina Johnson** (year 4 and Year 6).

The first meeting will take place on Friday 21st October. We will be welcoming feedback on the following events:

- Curriculum Overviews
- Meet the teacher Evening
- Harvest
- Termly Report Slips

There will also be opportunity to bring any other discussion points to the meeting. If there is not time to discuss them, we will add them to the agenda of the following meeting. Minutes from the meeting will be shared on the school website.

This is a new initiative to increase communication between school and parents and allow us to work in partnership to continue to ensure we are the best we can be.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours Sincerely,

Mrs H Clark

Deputy Headteacher